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1. ABSTRACT 
 

This report sets out the Integration Joint Board’s unaudited annual accounts for financial year 
2017/18. These reports required to be considered by the Audit Committee and will then be 
submitted to the IJB’s External Auditors for review and auditing.   

 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 It is recommended that the Integration Joint Board Audit Committee:- 
 

(i) notes the background regarding compilation of this year’s IJB’s Unaudited Accounts; and 

(ii) confirms the submission of the unaudited annual accounts to the IJB’s External Auditors.  
 
3. BACKGROUND 
 

The IJB’s Unaudited Annual Accounts for 2017/18 are included at Appendix 1. 
 
As a formally constituted body the IJB is required to produce a set of formal Annual Accounts. 
The accounts have been produced in line with LASAAC (Local Authority Scotland Accounts 
Advisory Committee) guidance ‘Additional Guidance on Accounting for the Integration of 
Health and Social Care’ (revised April 2018), with reference to template for IJB Annual 
Accounts produced by CIPFA (Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy) and 
taking into account the ‘Good Practice Note on Improving the Quality of Local Authority 
Annual Accounts (Integration Joint Boards)’ produced by Audit Scotland, April 2018.   
 
While the above documents provide a helpful framework for the completion of the IJB’s 
Annual Accounts, it is expected that further changes in Annual Accounts guidance will be 
issued for 2018/19. Noting the above documents and the relatively recent publication of some 
of them, there may still be a requirement for revision to the content of these unaudited 
accounts pending External Audit review.   
 
The unaudited Annual Accounts submitted to the IJB’s External Auditors will include a 
Governance Statement that is the subject of separate Audit Committee consideration and an 
extract of the IJB’s Annual Performance Report. A further review of two tables with nil values 
in the ‘Notes to the accounts’ will be undertaken to determine if these tables are required.    

 
4.  CONCLUSIONS 
 

The IJB’s Audit Committee needs to consider the IJB’s unaudited annual accounts and then 
confirm that it is content for these accounts to be submitted to the IJB’s External Auditors.  
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